Belgian Draft Horse Corporation of America
Conference Call- June 27, 2023
The Belgian Draft Horse Corporation of America meeting was called to order at 7:33 pm by Corporation Vice President, Jim Carey. The following were present: DeWayne Beechy, Lewis Biddle, Jim Carey, Michelle Keaffaber, Herman Miller, Larry Piergallini, Corbly Orndorff, Dean Woodbury, and Ray N. Yoder.  Walter Schaefer Jr. was not present.

Jim Carey presented an updated proposal for repairing the driveway at the Belgian Draft Horse Corporation of America office located in Wabash, IN.

Corbly Orndorff moved to approve the proposal from Gaunt & Sons in the amount of $45,060 to repair the driveway the Belgian Draft Horse Corporation of America office located in Wabash, IN.
Lewis Biddle seconded the motion.
Motion carried unanimously.

Larry Piergallini presented on the financials. The Corporation has a CD that will mature on July 10, 2023 from First Farmers Bank in the amount of $125,000. The Corporation reviewed upcoming expenses.

Lewis Biddle moved to give the financial committee and Michelle Keaffaber the authority to reinvest the $125,000 CD into a Certificate of Deposit.
Larry Piergallini seconded the motion.
Motion carried unanimously.

Larry Piergallini presented on the bylaws committee. The committee has met and will be working on language to be approved and included in our bylaws for the Prefixes and XY Reversal, XO Mare gender marker abnormalities. The language will be presented during our December meeting.

The board of directors reviewed a DNA issue for Miknella's Charlie Young Forever. The DNA results state “Reported sex does not agree with DNA gender markers.” The owner of the horse is adamant that it is a mare. The directors discussed different ways to get the horse registered.

Lewis Biddle moved to have a vet, chosen by the owner- pull a new DNA sample for Miknella's Charlie Young Forever and turn it in, and also verify in writing that the horse looks like a mare. The vet must be in contact with Michelle Keaffaber prior to pulling the hair sample. The cost of the vet and the DNA kit with be the responsibility of the owner.
Herman Miller seconded the motion.
Motion carried unanimously.

Michelle Keaffaber will reach out to the owner of Miknella’s Charlie Young Forever.
The Board of Directors discussed a horse sold with joint ownership during the Special Draft Horse Sale at Topeka, IN.
Larry Piergallini moved to adjourn.
Motion carried unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 8:32 pm.
Signed:
Michelle Keaffaber
Secretary, Belgian Draft Horse Corporation of America
